
 

Fellow World Golf Village homeowners,  

You are receiving this email because you requested updates on the activities of the World Golf 

Village Alliance (WGVA) to help ensure that our community remains the place in which we all 

enjoy living. The more who know about our efforts, the better. So, please share this update with 

your neighbors.  

As you know, the World Golf Hall Of Fame has announced it is leaving. This has prompted 

concerns as to what will be done with that property as well as what other development projects 

may be in store for World Golf Village (WGV). The Alliance was formed to advance the voice of 

homeowners and help decision makers act in our best interests. The first step is to get the word 

out. To that end, the Alliance has done the following: 

• The Alliance met with our community HOA presidents on April 26, 2023. We were 

delighted that virtually 100% of our HOA Presidents from the World Golf Village 

Northwest Quadrant (or designees) attended and endorsed our objectives.  

• Following that meeting, a number of HOA boards have requested we meet with their 

individual boards to discuss our objectives and activities.  

• Since then, we have experienced a surprisingly strong interest from homeowners.  

• As we all know, the County Commissioners will play an important role in approving (or 

disapproving) future WGV development. To make sure they are aware of our concerns, 

the Alliance has held meetings with three of the five county commissioners. We’re 

pleased to report that all three are in agreement with our objectives and welcome input 

from our community. We have scheduled meetings with the other two commissioners to 

be held in the upcoming weeks. In addition, we will be meeting with the Deputy County 

Administrator who is in charge of the Hall Of Fame transition.  

• The county administration will be making a presentation to the commissioners at their 

regular meeting on June 6, 2023 at 9:00am. The meeting will be held at the County 

Auditorium located at 500 San Sebastian View, Saint Augustine. It’s open to the public 

and we encourage all to attend to find out more about the county’s plans.  

• Our group has been in touch with another organization with similar objectives to see if 

we can join forces. If this happens, the total of interested homeowners will grow to 

several hundred.  

Send us your comments and questions. Thank you for your support and stay tuned for further 

updates.  


